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ADULTS SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 
Tuesday, 30 June 2020 

 
PRESENT – Councillors Bell, Crumbie, Mrs Culley, Curry, Holroyd, Laing, Layton, 
M Nicholson, Preston, Renton and A J Scott. 
 
ALSO IN ATTENDANCE – Councillor Mills. 
 
OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE – James Stroyan (Assistant Director - Adult Social Care) 
and Paul Dalton (Elections Officer). 
 

AD1 APPOINTMENT OF CHAIR FOR THE MUNICIPAL YEAR 2020 / 2021 
 

 RESOLVED - That Councillor Curry be appointed Chair of this Committee for the 
Municipal Year 2020/21. 
 

AD2 APPOINTMENT OF VICE-CHAIR FOR THE MUNICIPAL YEAR 2020 / 2021 
 

 RESOLVED - That Councillor A. J. Scott be appointed Vice-Chair of this Committee 
for the Municipal Year 2020/21. 
 

AD3 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

 There were no declarations of interest reported at the meeting. 
 

AD4 TO CONSIDER THE TIMES OF MEETINGS OF THIS COMMITTEE FOR THE 
MUNICIPAL YEAR 2020 / 2021 ON THE DATES AGREED IN THE CALENDAR OF 
MEETINGS BY CABINET AT MINUTE C104/FEB/2020 
 

 RESOLVED – That meetings of this Committee for the Municipal Year 2020/21, be 
held at 10 a.m. on the dates, as agreed on the calendar of meetings by Cabinet at 
Minute C104/Feb/2020. 
 

AD5 TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THIS SCRUTINY 
COMMITTEE HELD ON 11 FEBRUARY 2020 
 

 Submitted – The Minutes (previously circulated) of this Scrutiny Committee held on 
11 February 2020. 
 
RESOLVED - That the Minutes of the meeting of this Scrutiny Committee held on 11 
February 2020, be approved as a correct record. 
 

AD6 WORK PROGRAMME 
 

 Members gave consideration to Work Programme items scheduled to be considered 
by this Scrutiny Committee during 2020/21, and to any additional areas that Members 
would like to be included. 
 
Members entered into discussion on the Council’s response to the Covid-19 
pandemic, and requested further information on staffing levels during the pandemic, 
the impact on those with learning disabilities, and the effect of the pandemic on clubs 
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and charitable organisations that supported vulnerable adults. Members were keen to 
explore the impact of the pandemic on the quality of life of vulnerable adults, and 
those elements of care that provided enrichment.  
 
Members sought further information on how care homes had managed the impact of 
the Covid-19 pandemic, staff testing, and the provision of Personal Protective 
Equipment (PPE). Members were informed that a report detailing the Council’s 
response to the Covid-19 pandemic would be brought to the Special Meeting of this 
Committee scheduled for 14 July 2020.  
 
Members were also keen to establish whether it would be possible to recommence 
the work of the Loneliness and Connected Communities Task and Finish Group.  
 
RESOLVED – That the report be received. 
 


